Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Board Meeting
Thursday, August 18™, 2016 6:30PM

Ozaukee Youth Pavilion North

In Attendance: Jody Brzezinski, Diane Pfaffenroth, Lynn Neumann, Roger Knepprath, Bob Eichner, Sheri
Hoerchner, Caitlyn Mccombe, Aaron Brown, Teri Mejchar, Jessie Schoessow, Ella Hoerchner, Mackenzie
Neumann, Sue Karolczek.

The Guests: Kathy Butler
The meeting was called to order at 6:42 by Jessie Schoessow.
Corrections for the secretary’s report were moved to the next meeting.

Aaron Brown read the treasurer’s report. There was no hard copy to approve at this meeting, but a
report was given verbally. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Jody B. and that was
seconded by Bob Eichner. Discussion was had about publicizing where certain funds go.

There was nothing to report for Plat Books.
The brat fry has been successful, but the funds have been under what was expected.

Diane P. gave a report on the Clover Café. It was also discussed that there will no longer be any signage
for the Clover Café.

There was no report to give on IFYE.

4-H Foundation met last week and they are trying to build publicity on who and what they are. They may
possibly reconnect with alumni. They have a new constitution and bylaws.

The haunt trailers have been delivered to the fairgrounds.
There was no report for the historical committee, but the rock has been placed.

Mackenzie N. gave a report on OYC. There will be a picnic held on August 19", from 6:30-8:30. They are
hoping and expecting a great turn out.

Roger K. gave an update on the association’s assets. The storage has been partially cleaned out and
Roger K. has built and installed the shelves.

Lynn N. gave a camp update. There will be a camp counselor party on Monday, August 22. The camp is
planning on returning to Camp Lakotah.

Fair parking went very smoothly, and Roger K. was satisfied. There was some confusion due to the fact
that many people did not show up for the shifts they signed up for.

Together we can members had the opportunity to get their projects judged at the fair. It was very
successful and many of the members were happy.

The pool party after fair was a success and there is interest to make it an annual event.



Friend of 4-H and Leadership Recognition Award nominees were also announced. For the award of
friend of 4-H the nominees were Ace Hardware, Roden Echo Valley, Sandy Loam Dairy, Circle B and
Friends. For the leadership recognition award, the nominees were Lynn Neumann, Jim Rychtik, Roger
Knepprath, and Steve Doberphul.

There was not much to report as a fair recap. There was some discussion on the business awards and
the process that was used to complete and distribute them. Improvement will be looked for in the
future.

Art plagiarism and new fair rules are being discussed and may be put in place for the next year. There is
some question on what the new regulations will be.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 after a motion was made by Jody B. and was seconded by
Mackenzie N.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mackenzie Neumann, Secretary



